Summary of Regular School Board Meeting June 4. 2007

 Meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm with board member Carlson absent.  The board rose and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  Kathy O’Neill addressed the board on behalf of the handicapped and requested that signage and a call box be installed at the high school to better assist the handicapped.  She also expressed her concern on the seating and accessibility handicapped people are required to use to reach the auditorium.  A meeting will be conducted regarding this matter.  The agenda was approved along with the consent agenda.  A resolution calling for the opening of filing for school board candidates was passed.  Policy 421 was presented for approval.  Discussion pursued on the wording that is currently in the policy and how a substantial gift could become an issue.  Board Member Dvorak does not want to see a dollar amount but the verbiage used is too ambiguous.  Human Resource Director Donna Friedmann was asked for clarification on the policy.  She told the board that the policy has been reviewed previously in 1999 and 2003.  MSBA is the guide used for all New Prague policies along with the “usual and customary” past practice of the district.  Comparison of policy 421 have been made with the comparative districts that the school uses finding that all comparative districts are using the MSBA language for their policy.  Vote was taken with three board members voting in favor and three voting against.  Policy is being returned to Strategic Leadership for editing and rewording.  Approved the retainer for Jeff Carpenter as legal counsel for the school district.  In committee, the board received information on levy update with progress and preparations being made for the board workshop on June 12.  Reports were received from the Executive Committee.  Strategic Leadership has not met since the last board meeting.  Review and Evaluation has not met but a concern was expressed regarding the donated trees that were planted west of the tennis courts and retention pond.  Screen fencing was discussed due to the depth of the pond but accessibility is needed for proper maintenance.  A thank you letter for the tree donation was requested to be mailed.  Dates to note were noted.  Finance Director Dan Pyan was asked for information on the state funding.  MASBO will be meeting with Tom Melchior of the Department of Education for further information.  As of now, changes appear to be a 2% change to the formula and a SPED income of $625,000 plus a percentage in the future.  The board rose, accepted committee recommendation and adjourned the meeting at 7:05.
